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***

Stanley Kubrick’s classic 1964 film Dr. Strangelove featured an unhinged Air Force General
named Jack D. Ripper, who orders a nuclear strike on the Soviet Union after he becomes
convinced that the Soviets were polluting the U.S. water supply.

The scenario presented in the film, unfortunately,  is  not inconceivable today given the Dr.
Strangelove type characters who are prevalent in the upper-ranks of the U.S. military and
political establishment.
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Source: filmartgallery.com

On September 16, President Joe Biden’s nominee to head the U.S. Strategic Command
(STRATCOM),  which oversees the U.S.  nuclear weapons arsenal,  Anthony J.  Cotton was
asked  at  his  Senate  confirmation  hearing  by  Senator  Tom  Cotton  (R-Ark.)  whether  he
thought  nuclear  war  was  unthinkable.

He responded that if confirmed as STRATCOM commander, his role would be to “ensure that
the 150,000 men and women supporting strategic command are prepared to do what some
folks think may be unthinkable”—that is to deploy weapons from the U.S. nuclear arsenal.

Later in the hearing, Senator Joni Ernst (R-IO) asked Cotton whether in light of the 2018
National Defense Strategy’s conclusion that the U.S. would struggle to win a war with China
over  Taiwan,  “the  president  should  have  flexible  nuclear  options  to  prevent  conventional
defeat at the hands of our adversaries in this particular scenario.”

Cotton replied: “yes I do.”

Criminally Insane?

Cotton’s predecessor, Carl J. Richard, would have likely responded in the same way. Last
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year, he wrote in the U.S. Naval Institute’s monthly magazine that the U.S. military had to
“shift  its  principal  assumption  from  ‘nuclear  employment  is  not  possible’  to  ‘nuclear
employment is a very real possibility,’” in the face of threats from Russia and China.

Former Pentagon whistleblower Daniel Ellsberg stated that Richard sounded like he was
“criminally insane.”

Pitch For Even Bigger Nuclear Weapons Budget

The son of an Air Force Master Sergeant who served in the Korean War, Anthony Cotton
grew up in Dudley, North Carolina and was commissioned in the Air Force through ROTC at
North Carolina State University in 1986.

He  went  on  to  rise  through  the  Air  Force,  becoming  deputy  director  of  the  National
Reconnaissance  Office,  a  senior  military  assistant  to  the  Under  Secretary  of  Defense  for

Intelligence, commander of the 45th space wing and commander of the Air Force global
strike command.

Besides specifying his intent on preparing U.S. forces to wage nuclear war, Cotton used his
confirmation  hearing  to  make  a  pitch  for  an  even  bigger  budget  for  the  U.S.  nuclear
arsenal—when  the  U.S.  government  is  already  slated  to  spend  $634  billion  over  the
2021-2030 period, for an average of $60 billion per year, according to the Congressional
Budget Office.

U.S. nukes [Source: cbo.gov]

According to Cotton, “for the first time since 1945, the first time for us as a nation, we have
two near-peer nuclear adversaries [China and Russia] [and will have to] roll up our sleeves
to ensure that we are doing everything we can strategy-wise to [deal with] two.”
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Cotton said that the U.S. nuclear arsenal was helping “constrain” Russia’s actions in Ukraine
and could serve as a bulwark against a Chinese takeover of Taiwan. “I absolutely believe
that our nuclear deterrent force held,” he said.

“We did not see Russia do anything with our NATO partners. We may have heard the
rhetoric, but I think at the end of the day, Russia and China both understand that we
have  a  strong,  resilient  nuclear  force  that  is  offering  deterrence  to  ourselves  and
extended  deterrence  to  our  allies.”

Such logic obscures the fact that it was the U.S. that provoked conflicts with Russia in China
in  the first  place—and has  provoked the new nuclear  arms race which could  end with  the
obliteration of much of planet earth with people like Cotton in positions of authority.

*

Note to readers: Please click the share buttons above or below. Follow us on Instagram and
Twitter and subscribe to our Telegram Channel. Feel free to repost and share widely Global
Research articles.

Jeremy Kuzmarov is Managing Editor of CovertAction Magazine. He is the author of four
books on U.S. foreign policy, including Obama’s Unending Wars (Clarity Press, 2019) and
The Russians Are Coming, Again, with John Marciano (Monthly Review Press, 2018). He can
be reached at: jkuzmarov2@gmail.com.

Featured  image:  Anthony  J.  Cotton  [Source:  airandspaceforces.com];  left,  Peter  Sellers  as  Dr.
Strangelove [Source: commonedge.org ] [Collage courtesy of Steve Brown.]

mailto:jkuzmarov2@gmail.com
https://www.airandspaceforces.com/bonafide-chinese-nuclear-triad-means-stratcom-has-work-to-do-cotton-says/
https://commonedge.org/dr-strangeloves-strange-environmental-lesson-for-architects/


| 5
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Michel Chossudovsky is Professor of Economics at the University of Ottawa and Director of
the  Centre  for  Research  on  Globalization  (CRG),  which  hosts  the  critically  acclaimed
website www.globalresearch.ca . He is a contributor to the Encyclopedia Britannica. His
writings have been translated into more than 20 languages.

Reviews

“This book is a ‘must’ resource – a richly documented and systematic diagnosis of the
supremely pathological geo-strategic planning of US wars since ‘9-11’ against non-nuclear
countries to seize their oil fields and resources under cover of ‘freedom and democracy’.”
–John McMurtry, Professor of Philosophy, Guelph University

“In a world where engineered, pre-emptive, or more fashionably “humanitarian” wars of
aggression have become the norm, this challenging book may be our final wake-up call.”
-Denis Halliday, Former Assistant Secretary General of the United Nations

Michel Chossudovsky exposes the insanity of our privatized war machine. Iran is being
targeted with nuclear weapons as part of a war agenda built on distortions and lies for the
purpose of private profit. The real aims are oil, financial hegemony and global control. The
price could be nuclear holocaust. When weapons become the hottest export of the world’s
only superpower, and diplomats work as salesmen for the defense industry, the whole world
is recklessly endangered. If we must have a military, it belongs entirely in the public sector.
No one should profit from mass death and destruction.
–Ellen Brown, author of ‘Web of Debt’ and president of the Public Banking Institute   
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